
To whom it may concern, 
  
We would like to notify in accordance with the Critical State Significant Infrastructure Inland Rail – Parkes 
to Narromine Conditions of Approval (SSI 7475), of the following EPA notification: 
  
  

Condition 

Number 

Condition 

Requirement 

Event Details 

A39 EPA 

notification  

At 5:38pm on 13th June 2020, ARTC was advised by INLink via 

Aconex of the below notification via the NSW EPA Environment 

Line service. The event was notified at 4:49pm (EPA reference 

number EPA-110124) in accordance with Condition R2.1 of 

Environment Protection Licence 21138 (EPL) and as required 

under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997. 

The following details were provided to the EPA via the 

Environment Line service:  

The pollution event was confirmed at 9am on 13th June 2020 by 

surveyors on site. An estimation of 50m3 of soil material left the 

EPL Premise Boundary into a neighbouring property north of 

Henry Parkes Way Level Crossing. The Landholder has been 

notified. The Project’s EPA Officer (based in Dubbo) had also been 

notified. 

  
Additionally, INLink have verbally communicated that the event notified above has not been assessed as 
causing or threatening material harm to the environment. Please feel free to contact me if you require any 
additional information.  
 
This notification has also been submitted via the compliance mailbox (compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au).  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Roisin Feeney 
Senior Environment Advisor – Parkes to Narromine Project 

 

M  0427 530 546 
E  RFeeney@artc.com.au 
A  Level 16, 180 Ann Street, Brisbane QLD 4000 
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